
SUN CITY GRAND POKER CLUB 
Board Meeting 

Monday, April 7, 2014 
 

Meeting was called to order by President Elayne McCracken at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Present:    Elayne McCracken, Bob McCracken, Haydee LaBreche, Sandy Sirull, Jerry Zickert, Ronnie Rana, 
Rich Frusciano, Ruth Bunse, Stewart McIlrath, and Rhonda Ratekin 
 
Treasurer’s Report:    We have $2,968.22 in our checking account and $1,580.98 in savings. 
 
Attendance:    3665 people played during the first quarter, 30 of whom were guests. 
 
Recap of picnic:    146 tickets were given out.  4 tickets were returned and 2 were “ no show”.  There were 90 
members and 50 guests for a total of 140 in attendance.  The final cost to the club was $1,017.80 
 
Comments:   a)  Need to change word “picnic”. 

          b)  Have less variety of cakes next year. 
           c)  Burgers were done too early and were dry and overcooked. 
           d)  Need to assign a head chef. 
           e)  Need to let bartender know that we provide soda and water. 
           f)  Need 2 separate coffee and condiment tables to keep lines moving.  
           g)  Need different entertainment. 
           h)  Look into catering. 
 
Recap of Tuesday Tournament:    Good report on the first new tournament.  There were 74 players and the 4:30 
p.m. starting time did not seem to be a problem. 
 
Name Tags:  From now on, we will collect $6 when the name tags are ordered. 
 
Tid Bits:  We will try to submit info twice a month. 
 
Announcements:   Ronnie and Stewart will make announcements on Mondays and Wednesdays regarding  when 
Omaha Tournaments are scheduled.  The entry fee is $10 for the 1st Friday tourney and $20 for the 3rd Friday.  
Both start at 5:00 p.m.  Also to be announced is the 1st Saturday Deep  Stack tourney with a $30 entry fee and 
starting at 9:00 a.m. 
 
Pizza:   Ruth will check out prices at Dino’s and Florencia’s before ordering again. 
 
Left over Soda and Water from the picnic:   These will be put out at the Saturday Deep Stack. 
 
Lessons for New Players:  We will discontinue lessons until the fall but still post a sign-up sheet on the board for 
newcomers who might be interested in taking lessons. 
 
Promotional Money:  Several new ideas were proposed.  The board will consider each and discuss at the next 
Board Meeting.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 
 

Next Board Meeting will be held Monday, May 5, at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Submitted by Haydee LaBreche, Secretary 



 
 
      


